
Do you have a high school or college                

graduate this year?  If so, please contact 

Cindy in the church office. We will be                  

recognizing our graduates next Sunday,            

May 23 and don’t want to forget anyone.  Please submit 

pictures from infant to graduate to the office along           

with the questionnaire that was sent out.  If you were        

unavailable last Monday for the interviews, please contact 

Dani Martlock to set up another time.    

Calling all amazing individuals!  Do you want to help the 

BUM Kids learn and grow through Children's Church?  We 

could use your help throughout the summer during the 

service.  Everything would be prepared and organized for 

you, you would just have to lead the children through a   

20-25 minute lesson and activity, hopefully engaging them 

to go forth and be the hands and feet of Christ.  Please let 

the Children's Ministry team know if you are interested in 

helping in any way.  Email bmetcalfe10@gmail.com if you 

are interested.  We appreciate you!   

Good News!  If you are fully vaccinated and 

have a mask on, you are now allowed to              

sing!  If you haven’t come back to in-person                    

services, please do so soon.  We miss you! 

Please welcome Pastor Don Hawks as our guest speaker 

this Sunday.  Pastor Don was a former Bethany pastor for 

ten years (1996-2006).  He is now retired and teaches part 

time at BRCC.  He is also the grandfather of Krisalyn &  

Addyson Mooney! 

Sunday’s Sermon Title:  How to Prepare for Post-

Pandemic Life (A New Look at a Favorite Bible Story 

Scripture:  1 Samuel 17:1-11; 31-51 

The following Sunday, May 23, join us as we celebrate 

Pentecost and also recognize our high school and college 

graduates. 

 

The Trustees are still in need of volunteers to 

take the months of August and September to 

mow the church lawn.  If you would be               

willing to volunteer, please contact the 

office.  The mower is furnished!  Thank you 

to the Dunsmore family for mowing the month of April! 

Cindy Kite will be on vacation next week, May 17-21.  If 

you need to contact the office, Pastor Susan will be           

available to answer the phone or open the door or you 

can email her at reaves.susan.m@gmail.com. 

If you have articles for the June newsletter, please email 

them to Cindy at office.bethany@gmail.com by Monday, 

May 24 … and any pictures you may have. 

Please be in Prayer for ...   

Members:  Lloyd Meadows, Judy Faby, Jean Radocha 

Extended Members:  great grandson of Gary & Bettina 

Ruleman, Jim Driscoll - father of Tara Stroop, Martha 

Stout - cousin of Don Truslow 

Please be in prayer for Rev. Frank Fowler, father of               

Rev. Faith Fowler who serves on the Harrisonburg District.  

He has a rare degenerative brain disease. 

Happy Birthday to … 

15th - Brian Shifflett 

17th - Gary Lucas & Debbie Schofield 

23rd - Zac Hittie 

25th - Hannah Cook 

26th - Jay Frizzelle 

28th - Tom Thacker 

Missions will continue to accept clean, gently used 

clothes and personal hygiene items for the Green Hanger 

Project, an organization that provides clothing for middle 

and high school kids.  Make sure to label your bags or     

boxes “Green Hanger Project.”  Questions?  Contact Lori 

Mooney.  And the Food Pantry is always in need of        

diapers of all sizes. 
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